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As former Commanders of U.S. Southern Command, we have seen firsthand that the challenges 
in the region cannot be solved by the military alone but require strengthening investments in 
development and diplomacy.    

We know that if we invest at the scale of the problem, it works because we’ve seen it work in 
Colombia, where a sustained comprehensive civilian-military effort helped Colombians end the 
longest conflict in the Western Hemisphere and transform their country into a key security and 
trading partner. 

Improving conditions in Honduras, Guatemala, and El Salvador is a critical way to address the 
root causes of migration and prevent the humanitarian crisis at our border. This is a solution to 
many of the drivers that cause people to leave their country and move north. Cutting aid to the 
region will only increase the drivers and will be even more costly to deal with on our border. 
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